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  St George’s Medical Centre, Littleport 

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Committee

Minutes of the PPG Committee Meeting -  24th June 2013 

Present:
Rose Edgson RE, Kate Massey KM, Jean McNeill JMcN, Helen Mould, Steve Orchard, Carol Swain CS, Jack Le Brecht and Diana Le Brecht DLeB
In 
Attendance 
Gary Shepherd GS 
Apologies:
Paul Price, Walter Cornwell, Ena Puddefoot, Elizabeth Wilkinson, David Devey, Marion Arnold, Monica Dennis MDenn, Monica Devey and Sally Graham SG
	
	Agenda Item
	ACTION

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
The Committee Meeting commenced at 6.30pm with Rose Edgson in the Chair. 
	

	2.
	Declaration of Interests
There were no declared interests.

	

	3.
	Minutes of PPG Committee Meeting held on 22nd April 2013
Approved and signed as an accurate record.

	

	4.
4.1.

4.2.

4.3.

4.4. 

4.5.
	Matters Arising
Update on Southery transport issues

The Southery Working Group (of Rose, Walter and Elizabeth) has been working with Gary on concerns raised by Southery patients about the withdrawal of an outreach surgery in Southery some years ago and associated transport issues. Rose reported back that following the open letter from the Practice in the March edition of the “Village Voice” and posters in the village, no residents had contacted the PPG members by April 30th as requested about any transport problems. In light of this outcome, it was agreed that there was no need for the PPG Committee to pursue any further issues associated with transport from Southery to SGMC. 
Rose, Elizabeth and Walter were thanked for their hard work to investigate the issues raised by residents at the July 2012 AGM and for their close liaison with the Southery Parish Council and various transport agencies on the matter. The Southery Parish Council minutes for 13th May 2013 state that the three PPG Committee members resident in Southery “have received no response from parishioners so are unable to take further action. This is very disappointing as many residents had in the past expressed strong views on the issue that there would no longer be an outreach surgery in Southery”. 
(Much of the feedback in 4.2. to 4.5. relates to the activities of the Communications Working Sub-Group which met on 13th May 2013.)
Analysis of Comments from the 2012/13 Survey Responses

Communication Working Group members had undertaken a more detailed analysis of the patient comments especially relating to communication issues. These notes were tabled and have been forwarded to Gary to assist with the monitoring of the current Survey Action Plan. 

Waiting Room Displays
Jean and Monica (Dennis) were thanked for their on-going responsibility for eye-catching displays in the Waiting Room. May 2013 featured “Sun Safety” followed by “Healthy Walking” and since the second week of June, the Fun Day display material has been adapted using the suggestion box to capture patient views on possible improvements to the Waiting Room area.
The next display will focus on the forthcoming AGM to be held on July 15th followed by “Wasted Appointments / No Shows”.  

Virtual PPG Database 
Kate has worked with Sally to update the Virtual Group database. Unfortunately when the surgery server / email address was changed recently, some email contact details were lost. At the AGM and through the Practice newsletter, Virtual Group members will be asked to contact the Practice to ensure that we have their correct contact details. 

Sally has been in discussion with IT specialists regarding the future of this database and messaging processes to the Virtual Group. Once options are clearer, Kate will set up a meeting of the Communications Working Group to explore the possible options.
Fundraising and Raffles

With the agreement of the GP Partners, the PPG display at the Littleport Fun Day stated that we would be fundraising in the future for extras for the refurbishment of the Waiting Room. Sally had investigated any potential legal issues with regard to raffles. Kate confirmed that it would be possible to hold a raffle at the AGM in line with the Small Lotteries legal guidance as long as tickets were sold on that night only. Carol offered to co-ordinate arrangements for the AGM raffle and members were asked to donate prizes. 


	KM to retain in the PPG archives all correspondence and action taken on Southery issues 
KM to send copies to any absentees

JMcN and MDen 

KM to set up Communications Group meeting in July / August to discuss database options

CS to coordinate  arrangements for AGM raffle

	5.
5.1.

5.2.
	Annual Practice Surveys

Monitoring of the Winter 2012/13 Survey Action Plan
A Progress Report had been circulated with the agenda and Gary gave more details and answered questions covering the key areas of Access, Appointments, Treatment and Level of Care, Facilities and Services. Considerable work had already commenced to review the availability of appointments, and a future trial will take place to increase telephone consultations and to explore the options of text message appointment reminders to patients. Timescales to improve the Waiting Room facilities are very dependent on the relocation of the new Pharmacy. 
2013/14 Survey 
There will be an Annual Practice Survey to be completed before March 2014. Guidance, still awaited from the Department of Health, must be received before Survey plans can be commenced. There had been an excellent response to the Pre-Survey work undertaken at Flu Clinics in October / November and this may be a good time and location to undertake this coming year’s Survey.

	GS to contact KM as soon as guidance is received


	6.
6.1.

6.2.


	News Update from the Medical Centre
Gary reported that 

· Dr Katalina Borbely had left the Practice and they were advertising for a replacement. 
· Extended hours for appointments were being provided on some Tuesday and Thursday evenings.
· Onsite services at SGMC provided by Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Kings Lynn, continued to be well used by patients.
· Discussions were continuing on proposals to develop cancer care services at SGMC.
Newsletter

Gary tabled a draft of the proposed SGMC Newsletter to be launched at the PPG AGM on July 15th. This was received positively by Committee members and discussion continued on some of the subjects covered in the Newsletter, particularly the high number of Did Not Attends / No Shows resulting in wasted appointments.
The Newsletter will be issued quarterly and will be a shared responsibility between the Practice (Sally taking the Practice lead) and the PPG. Members approved a short paragraph on the PPG which will be passed to Sally for insertion. The Newsletter will be available on the website after the AGM and the PPG will assist with distribution to interested parties and local organisations.


	SG and KM

	7.


	Current General Patient Issues

There were no additional general patient issues raised following the earlier discussion on the Practice review of appointments availability. 

	

	8.

	Littleport Leisure Centre Fun Day on Sunday June 9th 
This was a joint venture between Adam Peacock, CAMQUIT, Queen Elizabeth Hospital, King’s Lynn and PPG members sharing the same indoor area in the Main Hall.
The Fun Day was a vast event with many activities taking place outside due to the good weather. This meant that the indoor foot-fall was not as high as expected. However Adam undertook 5 health MOTs with 2 referrals for on-going programmes and the PPG members were able to promote the PPG / the July AGM and also gain valuable suggestions from visitors for the planned improvements in the Waiting Room. 

Thanks were recorded to Diana, Marion, Jean, Helen and Elizabeth for volunteering to support Adam at the event.
	 

	9.

9.1.

9.2.
	Annual General Meeting – July 15th 2013 at 7.00pm
AGM Publicity and Programme
AGM posters were distributed for circulation around the village and Jean and Monica Dennis will be doing a display in the Waiting Room. The AGM has been announced on the website and in the latest edition of Littleport Life and there will be notices in the Ely Standard and Ely Weekly News during the week prior to the AGM.

 

The AGM will be held upstairs and the Board Room will be opened up to include the staff refreshment area where the drinks machine is housed. Invitations are being sent by Sally /Gary to all practice staff encouraging anyone interested to come along as we intend it to be a very informal evening. 

 

Carol offered to co-ordinate the raffle to fundraise for extras for the planned refurbishment of the Waiting Room. this and all were asked to donate prizes.  

Light refreshments will be available during the latter part of the AGM and Diana agreed to liaise with Sally to organise the refreshments. 

The proposed programme will include the PPG Annual Report and Election of Officers, followed by an informal presentation on SGMC current services, new developments and issues such as Did Not Attends. 
Resignations and Election of Officers for 2013/14 
Any members wishing to resign from the PPG Committee for the forthcoming year were asked to confirm this by email to Kate. Resignations had been received from Rose, Diana and Jack and they were thanked for their hard work over the past 2 years, particularly in their Officer roles.
Kate requires confirmation of nominations for the Officer positions of Chair, Vice-Chair and Secretary by the end of June.  
	CS 
DLeB 
KM SG

KM to email all Committee members re. nominations


	10.
10.1.

10.2.


	External NHS Matters and Updates from Meetings
Princess of Wales Hospital
Welney Ward at POW has now reopened. The POW Steering Group is now called the Isle of Ely Steering Group and will extend its remit to review services across the patch.
Isle of Ely Patients’ Forum – June 3rd 2013 
Rose attended the June 3rd meeting on behalf of our PPG.  
Kate tabled a diagram showing how the Isle of Ely Patients’ Forum fits into the Isle of Ely Local Clinical Commissioning Group (LCCG) structure. The Patients’ Forum now has formal links into the LCCG Board. The Chair of the Patients’ Forum is a voting member of the LCCG Board and therefore is able to feed patients’ views into the service commissioning process at Board level.  
NHS 111 Service

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group has been working with Urgent Care Cambridgeshire (UCC) since early 2012 to develop the 111 Service (when it is less urgent than 999). The CCG Governing Body decided that UCC was not ready to implement the 111 Service as planned in March. UCC is contesting this decision but the CCG may consider other providers to roll out the 111 Service in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. 

The Annual Practice Patient Survey will continue for a further year.

There is a similar issue of Did Not Attends across the Isle of Ely.

There is anecdotal evidence that the provision of Paediatric Epilepsy and Adolescent Mental Health Services is varied across the area.

The future of Cambridgeshire Community Services is still under discussion.

Ross Collett from the Isle of Ely CCG will attend the July Patients’ Forum meeting to outline CCG priorities.

The Older People’s Programme for the Isle of Ely has commenced.  Kate has already circulated an information sheet on this programme.
Access to Summary Care records was discussed especially as Manea Surgery is exploring the Isle of Wight model whereby patients have access to their summarised records,

Most of the Isle of Ely PPGs reported that they had recently held AGMs or were planning them in the near future.   .

	KM to send LCCG diagram to absentees


	11.

	Any Other Business 
There was no other business and the meeting closed at 8.30pm.

	

	12.
	Date of the Next PPG Committee Meeting

Monday, 9th September 2013 at 6.30pm. 

( AGM on Monday July 15th 2013 at 7.00pm at the Medical Centre) 

	


Agreed as an accurate record of the PPG Committee Meeting held on 24th June 2013: 
Signed: …………………………..



Date: …………

